

District 32 GSR Meeting Minutes- May 21, 2018

Attendance- DeAnne F. Secretary-GSR, Curt G. GSR, Linda K. GSR, Casey H. Alt GSR, Justin S. GSR, Troy O. GSR, Greg K. GSR, Corey J. GSR, Heather S. GSR, Dylan S. Archives, Shari D. GSR, Tammi D. GSR, Matthew H. GSR, Jessica S. PI, Jim R. DCM, Morgan D. Alt DCM, Javier YPAA, Aaron W. Webmaster, Gavin A. GSR, Jim H. Literature.

Jim R. DCM opened the meeting at 7:00pm with the Serenity Prayer.

Tammi read Concept 5

Birthdays – Jessica 7 yrs, Justin 4 yrs.

Secretary Report-DeAnne F.

DeAnne read the meeting minutes from April 2018. Motion was made to accept, seconded, all in favor.

Treasurer report

It was announced that Corey J. has stepped down as District 32's Treasurer. Jim H. made a motion to nominate Pete K, the Alt Treasurer, as District 32's Treasurer. Greg K. seconded the motion, all were in favor of the motion. Pete K. is now the Treasurer for District 32.

Pete K. will have a new treasurer's report to us by tomorrow.

Pete also announced that he went over the past year's balances and feels at this time there is no need for District 32 to file a 5013C status claim to the IRS.

Accessibility chair needed.

Inter-Group/Zone rep Matt H.

Inter-Groups Car Show is July 21st. Inter-Group's picnic will be held August 19th, 11-4, at Woodland Park. Buttons are being sold for the picnic, to win two days paid at the Seaside convention and accommodations.

Inter-Group announced that no 12 step calls will be made from 6pm-10am.

June 10th is the last day for any changes that groups would like made to the schedule booklet, Inter-Group puts out.

Call Inter-Group to see who your group's contact is and make sure it is up to date.

The last Tuesday of every month is Inter-Group's business meeting. Inter-Group has positions open for the "Special Events" and "Offices" committees.

Detox Panels are the 1st Saturday of the month at 10am.

June 10th is the "Challenge to Contribute" day.

Inter-Group is working on getting together a "2020" committee, to help find a new location for Inter-Group as their lease will be up.

Phone help is needed at Inter-Group!

Literature Report Jim H.

Jim announced that there is a new AA approved book called "AA & the Military". Please come to the Alano Club and get a copy at the Inter-Group bookstore inside the club.

Next Quarterly is June 9th in Tacoma where there will be a Grapevine workshop.

Webmaster Aaron W.

Aaron announced that the website has been paid in full for the next year. We received a 30% discount for paying the full year's amount in advance.

Aaron will be working on taking the Speaker's recordings off District 32's website.

CPC Tony H.

Absent

H&I Lala S.

Absent

Archivist -Dylan S.

Dylan is about half way going through all of the archive boxes. Dylan is trying to come up with a list of items that are in need of being purchased. Some items were donated to District 32 at the last Archive Quarterly, that were best suited to remain with District 32.

Dylan would like to host a Quarterly at District 32. It would cost around 150\$-200\$. Area might be willing to help split the cost, up to 100\$.

Dylan asked that everyone please bring the "Group History Form" to your groups to get filled out.

Dylan brought an "AA Service Manual" from 1978 for anyone interested in looking at.

Bridging the Gap Randy W.

Absent

PI Jessica S.

Jessica announced that more names are needed for the 12 Step call list, especially women! A sign-up form can be found and filled out on District 32's website.

YPAA Chair Javier S.

Javier did a presentation at District 8, sharing his experience of being a YPAA chair position at District 32. District 8 approved having a YPAA chair at their district. Great job Javier!

Javier reached out to the members to go to young people's meetings in our district to spread the word about young people getting involved at the district.

DCM report -Jim R.

Nothing to report

District Picnic Chair- Greg K.

Greg brought a sheet for members to sign-up to help with District 32's Picnic on July 15th. Greg also brought some sample buttons that he would like GSR committee chairs to wear at the picnic to help inform members of what committee chair's do.

ALT DCM -Morgan D. (voted in tonight)

Morgan is the Registrar for our district. If you have any group changes, please email Morgan on District 32's website. Aaron also asked that he be notified of any groups changes that need to be made for the schedule pamphlets, as he is the one who prints them out.

Old Business

Discussion was had about a member that was banned from the District 32 GSR meeting last year. A year has expired and the member has adhered to the expectations of the members at the meeting. It was decided that the member can return and if any new problems arise, it will be handled and voted on at that time.

Budget- Pete K. proposed that we give him 30 days to come up with a new budget since he has just taken over the Treasurer's position. Budget was tabled until next month's GSR meeting.

New Business

Pete K. let the members know that Federal Way Storage, our current storage facility, will give us 1 month free if we pay in advance for a year's worth of storage. DeAnne made a motion that we pay one lump sum for 12 months of storage, getting the 12th month free. Greg seconded the motion, all were in favor.

DeAnne suggested that each chair position fill out a "Chair Report" that can be handed in to DeAnne at the meeting. This will ensure that all information is recorded properly. There is a chair committee report form on District 32's website. Discussion followed. Chairs will do their best to fill out a form for DeAnne.

Morgan announced that will be making up a District 32 newsletter that will contain the District's monthly minutes and other events happening around the District.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm with the Responsibility statement.